

Ford Lane, Rainham, Essex RM13 7BB Tel: 01708 630002 Fax: 01708 630325 school@brittons.havering.sch.uk www.brittons.havering.sch.uk

17th November 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Re: Wearing of Coats and Jumpers

Firstly, I would like to thank you for all your support during this turbulent time of the coronavirus pandemic. Our staff are working really hard to keep all students safe and present in school.

The Academy has a precise COVID-19 risk assessment. Outlined in this risk assessment is that windows and doors in classrooms should be open to keep the rooms well ventilated.

I appreciate that the temperature is starting to decrease and it has been reported that some of the classrooms are cold. Therefore, from Monday 23rd November we will be allowing students to wear their coats in lessons if the classroom is cold.

Please be aware that students are not allowed to wear hooded jumpers or zip up jackets (under or over their blazers). These items of clothing are now banned. However, the official Brittons Academy grey V neck jumper with maroon trim is available to purchase from Havering Schoolwear.

Please do not hesitate to contact your child's Head of Year or Support and Guidance Manager if you have any concerns.

Yours faithfully

Ms L Cossey-Atkins

Cossey-Arkurs

Assistant Principal for Learning Support and Inclusion